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Notice of Public Information Centre #1

Township of Hamilton, Water Supply Master Plan

The Township of Hamilton initiated a Class Environmental
Assessment (Class EA) Master Plan to identify existing conditions,
residual capacity in the current system, and future upgrades to the
water supply, treatment, storage and distribution infrastructure to
accommodate future growth in the Township of Hamilton. This Master
Plan is being completed in accordance with the Municipal Engineers
Association (MEA) Class EA Approach 1 master planning process.

The Water Supply Master Plan reviews existing population and future
growth within the Township of Hamilton’s three drinking water serviced
areas (including Baltimore/Creighton Heights, Camborne and
Buttersfield) for the next 20 years, and identify opportunities to improve
the overall performance and reliability of the water systems. The
Master Plan study will be assessing various options to improve the
performance and reliability of the water infrastructure.

Public and agency consultation is a key part of the Master Planning
process. The Public Information Centre provides an opportunity for the
public and stakeholder agencies to speak directly to the Project Team.
The Public Information Centre No. I will provide an overview of the work completed to-date, including a review
of study boundary, existing serviced connections, future development within the Study Area over the Master Plan
timeframe, as well as existing servicing constraints findings. The Public Information Centre No.1 is scheduled as
follows:

Date: September 19th, 2024
Time: 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. (Drop in at any time)
Location: Baltimore Community Centre, 23 Community Centre Road, Baltimore, ON

Project information will also be provided on the Township’s website at Township of Hamilton
(hamiltontownship.ca). If you have any questions regarding the study, please contact one of the people listed
below. We welcome your feedback.

Susan Jingmiao Shi, P.Eng., MEng. Anita Schoenleber
Senior Environmental Engineer Manager of Water Operations
J.L. Richards & Associates Limited Township of Hamilton

203-863 Princess Street 8285 Majestic Hills Drive, P0 Box 1060

Kingston, ON K7L 5N4 Cobourg, ON K9A 4W5

sshi@jlrichards.ca aschoenleber@hamiltontownship.ca

This study is being conducted according to the requirements of Approach 1 of a Master Plan under the Ontario

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process (October 2000, as amended in 2015 and 2023). Please

note that ALL personal information included in a Part II Order submission — such as name, address, telephone

number and property location — is collected, maintained and disclosed by the Ministry of the Environment and

Climate Change for the purpose of transparency and consultation. The information is collected under the

authority of the Environmental Assessment Act or is collected and maintained for the purpose of creating a record

that is available to the general public as described in s.37 of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy

Act. Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general public

unless you request that your personal information remain confidential. For more information, please contact the

ministry’s Freedom of Information and Privacy Coordinator at 416-327-1434.

This Notice was issued on September 5th, 2024.


